EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 6 December 2011
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Richard King (Vice Chair), Roger Harper Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr, Bill Smyth, Richard Wall, Geraldine Dyer (Ward Councillor) and Claire Finley (Clerk). 11 members of the public were also present.
1. Apologies: Peter Rawlinson
2. Declarations of interest: None.
3. The minutes of the meeting on 1 November 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed: Pat Parr; seconded: Tim Oliver
It was agreed that in view of the public’s interest in the planning item, the meeting should be closed at 8.06pm for:

4. Public Discussion

As agreed at the EPC meeting in July, the clerk takes notes of this section but that it is not reproduced in the minutes. The Chair reopened the meeting at 8.24pm for: 

5.  Planning

	11/01225/AS

Cert. of Lawful Use 
	Land west of Clark Hill Farm, Bedlam Lane

Change of use of the land for the operation of a model aeroplane flying club, the stationing of a caravan and the erection of a mower shed. 
	EPC would object and would suggest that full planning be sort to allow the number of days/hours of flying to be restricted. 


Richard King thanked Lois Tilden for her email prior to the meeting regarding the above planning item.  It was his understanding that under a certificate of lawful use the hours of model aeroplane flying could not be restricted. He noted the difference in opinion between local residents and members of the flying club as to how many days/hours had been flown in the past 12 years.  Richard Wall stated that a certificate of lawful development gave too much flexibility and the best way to address the resident’s concerns would be to have restricted hours, which could only be achieved under full planning. Richard King agreed that the residents would only be protected by full planning.   Alison Richey concluded that the Parish Council was not against having the club there and neither were the residents but the village had to be safeguarded and she would encourage communication between the two parties.  It was unanimously agreed to object. 
6. Matters Arising from the 1 November 2011
a. Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  The new rope bridge and ramp had been installed at the playpark.  The clerk would continue to chase up the fixings for the skatepark.





Action:  Clerk 
b. Housing: 
Sanctuary Housing: Alison Richey and Roger Harper reported that windows and doors were currently being installed.
Older people’s accommodation in a “cluster” to serve several villages: Richard King reported that Jennifer Shaw (Housing officer at ABC) had confirmed that the funding in place for the cluster originally planned for Smarden would need to be spent by 2015.  With this is in mind Richard King thought it would be interesting to invite Oribt, the developer, to come along and answer questions and assess if any development would be suitable for Egerton.  Alison Richey suggested a list of questions be circulated on email for discussion.  Roger Harper stated that it would be important to involve the village if the project got past the initial stages.  This was agreed.   Lois Tilden noted that ACRK had done a survey of needs and that a need for older people’s accommodation in Egerton, had been established.   Geraldine Dyer recommended consulting Smarden PC.  She also noted that when the number of units was reduced from 40 to 20 the Smarden PC would have to make a considerable financial contribution.  Action: Richard King
c. Welcome Pack:  Pat Parr would deliver to 7 Good Intent Cottages.   




Action: Pat Parr
d. Footpaths and stiles:  Thanks were passed on to Pat Parr for her report. 
e. Winter gritting: Bill Smyth reported that the new salt bin had been delivered and was by the recycling area. The existing salt bin had been moved up to Elm Close.  Both had been filled with salt.  The clerk would ask KHS if there were any special storage advice for the salt. 








 Action:  Clerk
f. Parish Plan:  Alison Richey said there was no progress to report but that more information on the Localism Act would be needed first. 
g. Crocken Hill Steps: Tony Filmer had not yet started these works. 
h. Boundary Changes: A number of people had written to the Boundary Commission including Pluckley PC.  
i. Elm Close Signage:  The clerk would follow this up with ABC.  




Action: Clerk
j. Cricket Pitch drainage: Bill Smyth reported it would cost £795 to rectify the cricket pitch drainage plus some extra cost for labour from Richard Hopkins.   Bill Smyth noted that EPFA were likely to provide help to keep the labour costs low.  Richard King proposed that this work should be paid for out of the contingency in the budget, which was unspent.  This was agreed. The overhanging brambles behind Old School Court would be tackled as part of these works. 













Action: Bill Smyth  
k. Rural Fires:  Thanks were given to Peter Rawlinson for his recent emails on this subject.  Tim Oliver was thanked for surveying local hydrants.  
l. Lower Paddock: The clerk reported Andrew Hopkins had cut the hedge and that Ben Hope had said he would put sheep into graze to “tidy up” the lower paddock but that anthills prevented mowing.  Tim Oliver reported that the area where David Northcroft’s pond silt had been deposited still needed a lot of work.  It was agreed that Tim Oliver and Bill Smyth would have a site meeting with David Northcroft.  If necessary, the Clerk would write to remind him of his need to make good the land. 







Action: Tim Oliver, Bill Smyth, Clerk
m. Frith Wood:  The clerk reported that ABC were aware of the situation relating to the “roundhouse” and were investigating. 
7. Correspondence (emailed or circulated to all Councillors or both unless otherwise stated)
Action:

8/11 Email from Michael Steed re Mulberry Tree in Old School Court (to be discussed under AOB)*

24/11 KCC Community Emergency Planning email – to be forwarded to Tim Oliver and Peter Rawlinson
Note:

9/11 Email KALC agenda for 30 November meeting

21/11 ABC Rural Sports Project *

21/11 Letter from Wealden Wheels*

22/11 Email KALC briefing note on Localism Act

22/11 Lord Lieutenant Civic Service invite 6th March*

28/11 Dennis Cook re roof repairs  - clerk to reply and refer to ABC planning dept. 
29/11 Email Digital Switchover information (forwarded to Sheila Palmer, Over 60s)

29/11 ACRK opportunities for young people

CPRE magazine – autumn issue.

8. Accounts and Budget
Income:
Peppercorn Rent for Village Hall  0.05p

Expenditure:





Wicksteed playpark repairs

2,412.96

Anthony Hicks playpark painting

595.64

Salt bin shovels (D Smyth)

28.71

Lightbulbs (D Smyth)


11.98

Clerk salary



629.85

HMRC




13.58
Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed: Roger Harper, Seconded: Pat Parr.

Budget: Alison Richey reported that the precept for the coming year would remain the same.  Bill Smyth confirmed that the Parish Council is liable for 30% of the cost of repairs to the access road to the waste water treatment plant in future which is why it still appeared in the budget.  It was agreed that a donation of £125 would be made to the over-60s. 

Approval of the 2012-13 budget: Proposed by Richard Wall, Seconded: Pat Parr. 
9. AOB
Following Michael Steed’s correspondence regarding the felling of the White Mulberry in Old School Court, it was agreed that the original list of trees requiring protection would be revisited. Tim Oliver and Pat Parr agreed to do this.  The clerk would forward the existing list.   





Action:  Pat Parr, Tim Oliver
David X thanked the Parish Council for the regarding the 523 bus service and the new salt bin for Elm Close.  
Roger Harper had received reports of an infestation of rats near the village hall; he would speak to the village hall committee.  He also noted that the fencing at The George had not yet been removed. Bill Smyth would make enquiries.

Ambrose Oliver noted his enjoyment of a recent KALC training course and would like to attend more, budget permitting.  Alison Richey is due to attend 2 courses in the New Year.  
The meeting closed at 10.10pm.
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